September 2019

Volume 13, Issue 9

Inside this issue:

CAH Lab Draw	1
Blood Pressure Screening	1
Pinochle Club	1
Le Peep Trip	2
Movie Night	2
Flu Shot Clinic	2
Reminders	2

Village Neighbors

Management Staff:

- Margaret (Peg) Barkley, CEO
- Shannon Dixon, Manager
- Kelsey DeFevers, Assistant Manger
- Kelly DeJaynes, Registered Nurse
- Bessie Waggoner, Kitchen Manager

Village Happenings

Please join us for our monthly resident meeting that is held the third Tuesday of each month. For September, the meeting will be held on September 17th at 9:00 a.m. in the dining room. This is an opportunity to ask questions and give suggestions. We look forward to seeing you there!

Non-denominational church services are held every Saturday morning in the dining room at 10:00 a.m. Catholic Mass will be held the first Monday of each month. For September, Mass will be on September 2nd at 11:00 a.m. in the front community area. There will also be a non-denominational bible study group that will meet in the dining room every Thursday in September at 6:15 p.m.

Carlinville Area Hospital to Draw Labs

Carlinville Area Hospital will be at The Village every Thursday in September to draw for lab work. The technician will come to your apartment first thing in the morning, before breakfast, to draw your lab work. If you need to be seen, please see Shannon in advance. We hope that everyone is benefitting from this service.

Blood Pressure Screening September 9th

Celtic Healthcare will be at The Village on Monday, September 9th at 2:00 p.m. for their monthly blood pressure screening. All residents are invited to join us in the dining room to get your blood pressure checked and recorded for you.

Pinochle Club September 16th

We are pleased to report that the Pinochle Club that some residents have started has been a big hit! The club will meet in the dining room on September 16th at 1:30 p.m. Please know that basic knowledge of the game is a must! Come and join us to play some cards!

Page 2

JUST TALK

Trip to Le Peep September 13th

The Village will be taking a trip to Le Peep in Springfield for lunch on Friday, September 13th. We will be leaving the front lobby at 10:00 that morning, going out for lunch and then stopping at a cupcake shop for dessert afterwards! If you would like to join us, please sign up at the front desk no later than Monday, September 9th. Cost of this meal will be at the responsibility of each resident. We hope that you can join us!

Movie Nights September 20th and 30th

The Village will be having our monthly "Movie Nights" in the front community area on September 20th and 30th at 6:00 p.m. Please join us for a movie, popcorn and soda. If you have any suggestions on a movie to watch on these nights, please see Kelsey in advance. The movies for these nights will be announced at a later time.

The Village at Morse Farm

"Where neighbors become friends & friends become family"

Flu Shot Clinic September 26th

Cold and flu season is upon us! Michelle's Pharmacy will be at The Village on Thursday, September 26th from 2:00-4:00 p.m. for those that would like to get your flu vaccine this year! We will be meeting in the dining room. If you will be receiving your flu vaccine from your doctor, please let Shannon or Kelsey know. If you would like to receive your vaccine at The Village, please sign up at the front desk by September 23rd.

Adjustments to Rates

Please remember that beginning SEPTEMBER 1ST, 2019, The Village at Morse Farm rental rates are increasing. The following are the new amounts to reflect this increase.

*Studio Apartment: \$2,016.00

*One Bedroom Apartment: \$2,132.00

*Two Bedroom, One Bathroom Apartment: \$ 3,040.00

*Two Bedroom Deluxe: \$3,380.00

If you have any questions regarding this rate increase, please see Shannon or Kelsey.

Reminders

- Rent is due by the 8th of the month or there is a \$50.00 late fee.
- 24 hour notice for ALL transportation.
- 24 hour notice for guests at mealtimes.
- Policy and Procedure Handbook is located at the front desk.

